

Second Floor, 9 Havelock Street West Perth WA 6005

Postal Address:

PO Box 689, West Perth WA 6872

Telephone: (618) 9481 8444 Facsimile: (618) 9481 8445 Email: info@hamptonhill.com.au Web: www.hamptonhill.com.au

2 June 2016

Company Announcements Office ASX Limited Level 4, 20 Bridge Street SYDNEY NSW 2000

Change of Auditor

Hampton Hill Mining NL ("the Company") is pleased to announce that HLB Mann Judd ("HLB") have been appointed the Company's auditors.

This appointment follows the resignation of BDO Audit (WA) Pty Ltd ("BDO") and the Australian Securities and Investments Commission's consent to BDO's resignation.

HLB will hold office as the auditor until the next annual general meeting of the Company, at which time shareholder approval will be sought for their reappointment and continuation as auditor.

The Company thanks BDO for their long standing services as auditor of the Company.

Yours sincerely

Peter Ruttledge Company Secretary